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J I RE: Petition of Cartwright Creek Utility Company, a division of Sheaffer Internatpqal LLC . -. 

.- 8.- 
to Amend Its Certificate of Convenience and Necessity in Order to Provide ~ e & e  t&e 
Burris Ridge Development in Robertson County, Tennessee (Docket No. 06-00fEJ5) --7 ; .* 

Dear Mr. Meyer: 

Enclosed please find a copy of a letter filed in this docket on August 17, 2006 by C .  B. 
Hellmann, Jr., Chief Manager of Bear Creek at Burris Ridge (the developer in this docket), 
stating that the developer will no longer be constructing a Sheaffer International treatment 
facility to provide wastewater services to the development. Mr. Hellmann states that an 
agreement has been reached whereby the development will be annexed into the city limits of 
White House, and the White House Sewer Department will provide the development with public 
sewer services. 

After reviewing this letter fiom Mr. Hellmann, please advise the Tennessee Regulatory 
Authority regarding the status of the Petition filed in this docket and whether Cartwright Creek 
will be withdrawing its Petition. Your response should be filed in this docket (No. 06-00005) no 
later than September 8,2006. In accordance with Authority rules, submit either an original and 
thirteen (13) written copies of your response or an original and four (4) written copies and an 
electronic version. 

Should you have any questions regarding this request, please do not hesitate to contact 
Patsy Fulton at 61 5-741 -2904 Ext. 193. 

Very truly yours, 

Y. Richard Collier 
General Counsel 

Enclosure 

c : Docket File No. 06-00005 
Darlene Standley, Chief, Utilities Division 
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We have recently reached an agreement with the City of White House, Tennessee for the 
annexation of our development into the city limits of White House. As part of this 
agreement, the White House Sewer Department will provide our development with public 
sewer services. Therefore, we will no longer be constructing a SheafTer, International 
treatment facility. 

This annexation will take place in October, 2006 and is subject to the final approval of 
the City of White House Mayor and Board of Alderman. 

Please call me if you have any questions regarding this matter. 

Sincerely, 

C.B. Hellmann, Jr. 0 
Chief Manager 

Cc: Angie Carrier, White House City Administrator 
Jack Sheaffer, Sheaffer Intenptional 


